CLAYTON LE DALE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held at 7pm on 21st January 2025 at Salesbury Memorial Hall.

In attendance Cllr K Thompson (Chair) Cllr S O'Callaghan (Vice) Cllr A Schofield.

Apologies for absence: Cllr C Cotton, Cllr S Hudson

Clerk Janet Westwell. 5 residents.

	Agenda items	Action
21/01/25/1	Chairman's Welcome Cllr Thompson welcomed all to the meeting	
21/01/25/2	Apologies for absence Cllr Cotton & Cllr Hudson	
21/01/25/3	Declarations of Interest None	
21/01/25/4	Public participation Items discussed were:	
21/01/25/5	Approval of the minutes of the meeting held on 12 November 2024 The minutes were approved with a slight amendment Proposed Cllr Schofield, Seconded Cllr O'Callaghan	
21/01/25/6	Matters Arising from the minutes Houses in disrepair. Cllr Hudson was dealing with this and would respond at the next meeting.	
21/01/25/7	PCSO Update Due to a last minute change PCSO Pemberton had been unable to attend the meeting but had forwarded a short report read out by the clerk	
21/01/25/8	RVBC Update Cllr Edge was unable to attend the meeting	Clir Edge
21/01/25/9	LCC Update Cllr Schofield raised 3 issues: 1) An update on the Lancashire Combined Authority. This was still going ahead and has passed a	Cllr Schofield

UTES

	significant milestone in parliament. £6 million of the £20 million devolved funds so far would be for an Innovation hub sited near BAE. 2) Confirmation that grants were available for the warm spaces initiative. 3) There has been a decision to change the policy of cleaning of gullies and drains from cyclical & reactive to a 2 year programme of every gully being assessed and the appropriate work undertaken.	
21/01/25/10	Accounts Payments since last meeting Hugo Fox £11.99 x 2 (November & December) Clir Thompson £27.25 Salesbury Memorial Hall £30 Lengthsman £277.64 LALC Planning Training for Clir Thompson £40 Altham Parish Council SPID rental £166.80 Janet Westwell Q3 salary £450.00 SLCC Clerk membership £80 Porter Matthews & Marsden £33.30 Payments due for approval Salesbury Memorial Hall January £30 PNFS Annual membership Renewal £30	
21/01/25/11	SPIDs Following receipt of the most recent data from the SPIDs erected in November Cllrs discussed the next steps. Cllr Thompson to review the data and send to clerk who will then contact PCSO to ask for some action to be taken. Cllrs Thompson, O'Callaghan and Schofield to meet to discuss possible new locations for SPIIDs for discussion at the March meeting.	All
21/01/25/12	Peak & Northern Footpath Society Membership Renewal This item was discussed at item 10 & Cllrs agreed unanimously to renew this. Cllr Schofield also discussed whether the council should support The Little Green bus. This to be added to the March agenda.	Clerk
21/01/25/13	Parish Newsletter Cllr Thompson encouraged all Cllrs to produce 1 article for the newsletter with a deadline for these to be sent to the clerk 0f 14 th February. Cllr Schofield to do an article on SPIDs, Cllr Thompson to do an article on the parish Lengthsman & Cllr O' Callaghan to do an article with ex Cllr Ainsworth.	All
21/01/25/14	RVBC Parish Council Liaison Meetings. Cllrs agreed to	



	attend and work out the dates between themselves.	
21/01/25/15	Defibrillator Cllrs discussed the option to have an additional defibrillator in the parish situated either at the Bonny Inn or Church. Cllr Thompson to discuss with the relevant parties the maintenance required.	Cllr Thompson
21/01/25/16	VE day 8 May Cllrs asked whether the memorial hall trustees would be planning an event	Clerk & Cllr Thompson to check.
21/01/25/17	RVBC training Prevent Duty.	Clerk to book
21/01/25/18	Communication Methods Cllr Thompson asked Cllrs if the recently introduced WhatsApp group was beneficial, Cllrs agreed to keep it.	
21/01/25/19	Dates of next meetings were confirmed as 18 March & 13th May 2025. The meeting closed at 8.25pm	

htte

50.